Subject: Letter from your constituent - Support Written Declaration 0007/2013

Dear [name and surname] Member of the European Parliament, 

My name is…. [full name] and I come from … [town/county]
As your constituent, I am writing to draw your attention to Written Declaration n. 0007/2013 on the threat of drug-resistant tuberculosis in the European region (see attached/enclosed) which was launched in the European Parliament on 15 April 2013. 
Most people consider TB a disease of the past, yet this ancient disease is posing new challenges for countries across the globe as TB becomes more and more resistant to existing drugs. Despite being a curable disease, TB kills seven people every hour in the European region. Indeed, Europe is no exception – the World Health Organisation reported an estimated 76,000 cases of multi-drug resistant TB (MDR-TB) in the WHO European Region in 2011, accounting for a quarter of the global burden. Fifteen of the 27 MDR-TB high-burden countries worldwide are located in WHO European region and include five EU Member States: Romania, Bulgaria, Estonia, Lithuania and Latvia.

An end to TB is possible, progress has already been made: the overall TB death rate worldwide dropped 41% between 1990 and 2011. With adequate political and financial commitment, the fight against TB could be an easy win in global health. However, in order to curb the spread of drug-resistant TB strains, we urgently need to scale up our efforts, otherwise the MDR-TB epidemic could grow out of control. If that happens, the consequences for Europe would be very serious. Curing a standard case of TB in the EU costs €1,000 on average, compared to €50,000 for MDR-TB. The current health, development and research policies of the European Commission must help countries address this re-emerging cross-border health threat.
As my MEP, I very much count on your support to Written Declaration 0007/2013 to help us move towards a goal of zero TB deaths.

Yours sincerely, 
[Name]
